Valley Flood Committee Meeting
Moose Lodge
2/21/2018

Present: Harold Begger, Belinda Begger, Jeannene Maas, Les Harris
Raymond Read, Lyle Lallum,and Dan Karlin

Jeannene Mass reported she visited with the County regarding setting up an advisory committee to
work with the County. They more or less told her this was not going to happen as they did not want to
work with the Committee in this capacity. The County stated the Valley Flood Committee should
continue to meet and they appreciated our efforts in doing so.

Dan Karlin discussed the RID money and how they were using it to obtain additional moneys to use in
the flood mitigations in the future. The money is being used to pay for a mitigation scope report on
Sierra Rd.

Dan also stated they have received an extension regarding the installation of the pipe for the Gun Club.

Dan showed the Committee members a brochure of a sand bagging machine. The Committee didn't feel
the Valley Flood Committee should expend and money towards one of these machines.

There was discussion regarding the D2 ditch. It was expressed that the federal government will protect
the D2 ditch at all costs. Lyle expressed he wasn't sure if he and the people along the D2 ditch would
continue to participate with the Valley Flood Committee after learning this information at a different

meeting.

Harold Begger reported on the County’s response regarding cleaning the culverts in the valley. He
stated the County would clean out all of the culverts on public accesses in the valley. However, they will

not clean the culverts on private property.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on 3/22/18



